TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
Department of Elderly & Social Services

Shepardson Community Center

1172 Whittemore Rd

Middlebury, CT.  06762

Phone 203-577-4166

Fax 203 577-4173
E mail   jcappelletti@middlebury-ct.org
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday June 28, 2022
Middlebury Senior Center

9:30 A.M.

Members Present: Judy Mirrer, Jean Hansen, Ann Zimkus, Nancy Pun
Members Absent: Ann Spierto, Noa Miller, & Nancy Mastroianni
JoAnn Cappelletti, Municipal Agent, Senior Center and Social Services Director

Ralph Barra, Liason

The meeting was called to order by Judy Mirrer at 9:38 a.m.
Review and approval of Minutes for April 19, 2022. 
A motion to approve the minutes of the April 19, 2022. COA meeting was made by Judy Mirrer and seconded by Jean Hansen.

Treasurer’s Report: 

COA allocated funding for an Ancestry class. Sean purchased the necessary computer program and class will start. 
Chairman’s Report:

Ann Spierto and Noa Miller have been absence from COA meetings too many times and new members will have to be appointed. 
Municipal Agent Report

Senior Center
Grab & Go meal numbers have seen an increase in past months. There are still no congregate meals at the Senior Center, but those picking up Grab & Go are welcome to eat in their meal in the dining room. 

No new info on La Strega from New Opportunities. 
Lunch and Learn has been cancelled for July & August. Next Lunch & Learn will be April 28, 2022.
Community Garden – Fiduciam Investment bought and planted all vegetables; increase in volunteers this year; Memorial Middle School kids came to plant flowers in garden.
American Red Cross had a blood drive at the Senior Center on June 17th with 29 people donating. 

Transportation: 
GWTD still running Thursday from 9 to 5 for the Town of Middlebury. Senior Center bus hours are from 8:30 to 2:30. 
The town will be eligible to purchase a new bus in 2025. The town can apply for grant that will pay 80% and then will be responsible for the remaining 20%. 2020 Bus has not had any repairs done since last meeting. 
Benefit Programs:
The Senior Center has not yet received the Farmer’s Market vouchers. They ran out of paper to print them on. They were supposed to be received by July 1st. 
Higher rate of calls regarding information on benefits. People wondering what they qualify for, including Food Stamps and fuel assistance. 

Energy Assistance will start taking applications in September, actual program start is November 1st. 

Small Cities – 3 applications submitted already. 

Operation Fuel re-opens for applications on July 1st. 

Webster Bank did a month-long food drive in May for the Senior Center. 
Nancy Cimmino who assists with Medicare information, would like to have a class that would provide info to those on Medicaid/Title 19 about what they qualify for. 
New Business:

Flue Shot Clinic will be the third Monday in October. Appointments needed.  
There was discussion about the American Rescue Fund. 2.2 million dollars was allotted to Middlebury. Approximately 1.4 million has already been spent. 

Ralph has been working with Joann about requesting some money be set aside for the Community Center and to upgrade the Senior Center building. The goal is to have the request to the Selectman for the August meeting. The money from the American Rescue Fund is to be spent by 12/31/2024. Phase one would be money for Social Services. Phase two would be money for Senior Center. Judy has offered to help write the request. 
Old Business:
Public Questions/Comments:

Ralph made a comment about coordinating deliveries with oil companies to see if neighborhoods can save money on one delivery. 
The next Commission on Aging meeting scheduled for September 20th, 2022 at 9:30 a.m.
in the Shepardson Community Senior Center. 

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn at 11:18 a.m. was made by Jean Hansen and seconded by Judy Mirrer and approved.

